CLERK’S REPORT SINCE DECEMBER MEETING.
Tarecroft Wood.
Email to ECC regarding a watching brief by the PC over the mature trees in this woodland.

ECC indicate that contractors will commence operations in Tarecroft Wood from 5th January 2012.  Item on the January agenda.

Play Area, Henry Dixon Road.
A negative reply received from Mr. Brice regarding the PC proposals and a longer lease.

I have written back to Mr. Brice to take him up on the offer of a site meeting – to date there’s been no reply.

Play Area St. Mary’s Road.

Howard and I have spoken to the GreenfieldsCH local representative who is aware of the situation, but as a PC there is nothing further that can be done except, maybe, talk to the local residents and explain the logistical problems.

Essex County Fire & Rescue at Durwards Hall.

There’s a planning application to be dealt with at the January meeting.

Braintree District Highways Panel.

Receiving information via the Chairman, which will be available at the January meeting.

Annual Parish Assembly.

I have arranged for the APA to precede the Annual PC Meeting in May 2012, the APA to commence at 19.00 hours with the APCM following at 20.00 hours.  The arrangements can be further discussed at the January meeting.

 Maintenance matters.
Awaiting details of the arrangements for the reinstatement the area of verge where the salt bin was previously situated at junction of St. Mary’s and Church Roads.

Training Courses.
Cllr. Wright indicated his intention to attend the BDC Planning Training for Parish Councils and I have informed BDC accordingly.

Parish Council Website.

Various documents forwarded for inclusion on Parish Council website are as up to date as possible.
Standing Orders & Financial Regulations.

Revising and printing documents in line with new NALC guidelines.  Copies of the relevant documents are included in the envelope with the January agenda.

Planning Matters.

Communication to BDC re applications 11/01353/FUL, 455 Rickstones Road and 11/01593/FUL, The Fox Inn.

ECC Waste Development Document: Preferred Approach Consultation briefing meeting.
Full set of documents now received - see the Minutes of the December 2011 meeting.

BDC’s ‘Allocations Development Plan Document’.

Exchanging correspondence with BDC and further liaison with the Chairman regarding the Parish Council’s observations/comments subsequent to the BDC consultation process.

ECC Highways matters.
Contacting ECC Highways again regarding the potholes in Rickstones Road (Minute 519) and a further reminder of the verge erosion at that same location.

Finance.

Accounts are up to date and reconciled to the Bank Statements.

I have sent the Precept documentation to BDC.

Meetings.

Dealing with all matters relating to the arranging of Council meetings.

Coffee Morning PC ‘Surgery’.

Attending this on a fairly regular basis along with Councillors.

Liaison with Chairman.

Liaison with the Chairman upon various items of correspondence, and planning applications. 

Keith Taylor (Parish Clerk)

27th December 2011.

